

Then & Now

Vol. 4

A monthly update for Florida Baptist Historical Society Board of Directors and friends

No. 5

May 2005



Directors

Lulrick Balzora Fort Lauderdale

Joe Butler Lake City

Judith Jolly Pensacola

Thomas Kinchen Graceville

Carolyne Melton Chairman Greensboro

Frances Shaw Jacksonville

John Sullivan Jacksonville

Reginald Walters Miami

Laura Watford Graceville

Jerry Windsor, Sec. Treas.

Jan Cunningham, Sec.

Dear Board Members and friends of FBHS.

Welcome to Dr. Joel Breidenbaugh, our 30th lifetime member. Joel has written for our journal and is a PhD graduate of Southern Seminary. He serves as pastor of Cornerstone Baptist Church on Panama City Beach and the church was our eighth lifetime member. Maybe we should set a goal of 100 lifetime members. All of this money (\$250 per person) is placed into an endowment account and only the interest may be used and then only for publication purposes.

Last month our trivia question was calling for the beloved nicknames of Dr. W. N. Chaudoin and his wife, Caroline, when Dr. Chaudoin served as a leader in our convention. The answer was Uncle Chad and Aunt Carrie. Sidney Lanier of West Palm Beach called in with the correct answer.

Our trivia question for May goes back 50 years to the early days of televised church services in our state. In 1955 only one Southern Baptist church in our state had a televised service on Sunday. Can you name that church? Call our office or email me at jmw@wfeca.net with the correct answer and a good thing will be headed your way.

My plans are to attend the Florida Historical Society meeting in Palm Beach, May 18-21. Nick Wynn and his staff have excellent programs and new and used book sellers from across the state bring their Florida wares to sell. Then May 26-27, I plan to be at Lake Yale for our State Board of Missions meeting. Maybe I will see some of you at these meetings.

Melissa Campbell is closing out her work with us at FBHS this month. Her husband, John, has graduated from the Baptist College of Florida and they are heading back to Tampa. Melissa, you are irreplacable. On behalf of Jan, myself, and all the FBHS Directors and friends, thank you for four years well done. Come back to see us every time you can.

Honoring those who honor Christ,

Jerry M. Windsor Secretary-Treasurer Matthew 6:33